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I am pleased to take the floor on the agenda item dedicated to the 
consideration of a Permanent Forum for Indigenous Peoples on 
behalf of the Inuit Circumpolar Conference and the Sami Council. 

As most of you know the Sami and the Inuit are warmly dedicated to 
the promotion and protection of indigenous rights not only in our 
own homelands in the Arctic but also in other parts of the world 
as we consider the promotion and safeguarding of our rights as 
indigenous as a cause and a plight in which we must all work in a 
spirit of solidarity. 

As such the Sami and the Inuit have been some of the strongest 
proponents of promoting and developing the idea of establishing a 
permanent forum for indigenous peoples within the United Nations 
system. 

First of all we would like to extend our gratitude to the 
government of Chile for hosting the second workshop on the 
permanent forum in Santiago and also for the excellent 
chairmanship it provided the meeting. 

The workshop would not have been a success without the willingness 
of the Chilean government and other participating governments to 
take upon the responsibility to act as true leaders in a spirit of 
partnership with the indigenous representatives present at the 
workshop. 

Secondly we would like to commend the statement of Mr. Kuupik 
Kleist on behalf of the Nordic Countries and the Inuit and Sami 
Governments of those countries when he spoke on the Permanent 
Forum yesterday. 

We fully support and endorse the views and interpretations made in 
the Nordic Statement. And in particular that the Permanent Forum 
should be seen as part of the United Nations reform process. The 
Sami Council and Inuit Circumpolar Conference see the 
establishment of a permanent forum for indigenous peoples as a 
efficient and effective realization of the principles of the 
Charter of the United Nations. 

As argued by the Sami Council in the written statement presented 
to the workshop in Santiago de Chile we see no obstacles of having 
a Permanent Forum established within the framework of the ECOSOC. 

We have come to a point where most government are convinced of 
having a UN body that concerns itself on indigenous peoples 
issues. However we also sense a reluctance on part of some 
governments on inviting indigenous peoples into such a forum on an 
equal footing with and with the same voting powers as state 
governments. 

For the Inuit and the Samis it is absolutely crucial that a 
permanent forum will not just be a permanent forum on indigenous 
peoples but also a forum of indigenous peoples. Thus we support 



the Nordic concept that the forum should be composed of indigenous 
and government representatives in an equal number and on an equal 
footing. 

We would like to recommend to the Working Group that it transmits 
its report on the debate we are having here today along with the 
report of the Santiago workshop with a strong recommendation that 
the Commission of Human rights at its 54th Session make a priority 
consideration of the reports and that it starts to consider 
concrete proposals of how to further the process towards 
establishing a permanent forum including the option of referring 
the matter of drafting concrete proposals to the Economic and 
Social Council. 

In conclusion we would also suggest that the working group make a 
strong recommendation to the Human Rights commission that 
indigenous participation and involvement in the process towards 
establishing a permanent forum is a minimum requirement. The 
establishment of a Forum for Indigenous Peoples in which the 
indigenous peoples where not consulted and engaged as full 
partners would be meaningless to us - as it would also be a 
devaluation of the principles of the Charter of the United Nations 
that we all strive to fulfil. 


